
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
 
28. Award RFP-0863-06/BLH – Fleet Maintenance for Seminole County to 

Serco Inc. of Vienna, Virginia ($3,999,922.28). 
 

RFP-0863-06 will provide services that include but that are not limited to 
preventive maintenance, repairs, overhauls/repairs of major components, 
mobile services, fuel management, tire services, fleet repair management 
and other such allied services to assure the continuity of the effective, 
efficient and economical operation of the County’s Vehicles and Vehicles of 
those cities designated by the County. 
The resulting contract will be for a base period of two years with two 2-year 
renewal options giving a total potential contract term of six years. 
The project was publicly advertised and the County received three (3) 
responses. 

 
 First Vehicle Services 
 Serco Inc. 
 TECOM Inc. 

 
The Evaluation Committee consisted of Don Fisher, Deputy County 
Manager; Speed Thomas, Administrative Services Acting Director; Frank 
Raymond, Fleet Manager; David Gregory, Solid Waste Manager; Jimmie 
Beach, Program Manager; Joe Gasparini, Parks & Recreation Manager and 
Mike Roush, Battalion Chief. 

 
The evaluation was based on the following criteria: 

 
 Proposer’s experience 
 Ability to perform 
 Cost 
 Qualifications of key personnel and approach. 

 
The Evaluation Committee evaluated the submittals and short-listed the 
following two (2) firms (listed in alphabetical order): 

 
 First Vehicle Services 
 Serco Inc. 

 
The Evaluation Committee conducted interviews with the two short-listed 
firms using the same solicitation evaluation criteria. The Evaluation 
Committee also requested Best and Final Offers from the two short-listed 
firms. 

 



The review and analysis conducted by the Evaluation Committee 
determined that Serco Inc. provided the best value overall. Serco Inc.’s 
price proposal was $5,128.28 per year (or .1%) more than First Vehicle 
Services and Serco was the highest ranked firm. The cost associated with 
the transition to a new company is estimated to be from $75,000 to 
$150,000 during the first year. The incumbent, Serco, Inc., would prove to 
be more cost effective overall when considering this transition cost. Upon 
evaluation of these offers, the Evaluation Committee recommends that the 
Board award a contract to Serco Inc. 

 
This is a budgeted project and funds are available in account numbers 
010500.530310 and 010500.560460. Administrative Services, and Fiscal 
Services/Purchasing and Contracts Division recommend that the Board 
approve the award and authorize the Chairman to execute the agreement 
as prepared by the County Attorney’s Office. 
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